TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JANUARY 14, 2016
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Katie Crosby, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Johnathan Laster, Monica Richardson-CPA, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer  

ABSENT: John Coker, Bryan Miller
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the December 10, 2015 meeting and was seconded by Mr. Sutton it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mr. Carter asked if the donation for the Boys and Girls Club has been approved.  Mr. Lee stated that he and Mrs. Lewis is unable to find it but will get in touch with Edmond Baxley or Andre Dorsey and ask for another copy.  Mr. Carter also stated that the 5K run/walk that was postponed due to the weather and would like for the Town and Chief Todd to think about having it in conjunction the BBQ Shag Festival. 2) Mr. Sutton asked about the welcome sign.  Mr. Lee stated that we are waiting on Buddy Richardson to wire it.  Mayor Richardson stated that if Buddy Richardson is not able to get to it soon, we need to find someone else.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
Audit Report for 2014-2015-Monica Richardson:  Mrs. Richardson stated that the Town had a net loss but she wasn’t concerned because there was a positive cash flow, the number of days of operating revenue is above requirement, and depreciation can be fully funded.  Mrs. Richardson stated that you have to look at other things and not just the bottom line.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the audit report and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson thanked Samantha and Glenda on their help with getting the audit done.  Mrs. Richardson stated that these women are so easy to work with. 
Administrator’s Report: 1) A log truck knocked down the light pole in front of Hemingway Power Equipment and we were able to see it on cameras and catch the driver.  Mr. Lee is going to have two more cameras installed on the roads for security.  2) Mr. Lee stated that he has spoken with Mr. Bethea from SCDOT and has asked him to look at the Town to see if there is a way to reroute the trucks.  These types of trucks are going to hurt someone.  They are speeding through Town to get through the three red lights and we are also having to repair light poles because of them.  3) The Town of Hemingway received good news from the ISO.  Our rating is down and that means a break on homeowner’s insurance.  Mr. Lee stated that the insurance companies should pick this up, but it doesn’t hurt to ask your insurance company for the discount.  Mr. Sutton stated that the ISO audit consisted of a lot of paperwork on training, buildings, water flows, run reports, etc.  He thanked Ken Laster, Samantha Lewis, Greg Askins and Joey Tanner for their hard work in helping get the materials together to get this rating.  If anyone wants to become a volunteer firefighter, please get in touch with Town Hall.  4) Chief Todd stated that this Christmas was the slowest ever. There was one shoplifting the Monday after Christmas.  He is working with Williamsburg County on getting new radios through a grant. The old radios will be obsolete as of December 30, 2016.  He is also waiting on body cameras from a grant.  Chief Todd and Mr. Lee are working on policy for these cameras.  Mr. Sutton asked Chief Todd if we have lost an officer.  Chief Todd stated that we have lost an officer but have hired a female officer that will have to go to the Academy to be certified.  
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
